#### HELP BARNARDOS ...

Come to a Coffee Morning on Saturday November 6th from 10.30 - 12.00 at The Old Vicarage.

#### SPANISH CLASSES ...

Classes will be resuming on November 2nd Tuesday at 7.45 p.m. at Pat Blower's house. Hasta Luego.

#### PARISH COUNCIL ...

Next Meeting November 15th.

#### TODDLER GROUP ...

Now meets at 2.30 p.m. in the Church Hall on Tuesdays. All children under age 3 welcome (older brothers or sisters can accompany where necessary). Coffee, biscuits and lots toys (and playmates) available.

## GARDENING CLUB...

A decision was made at the Community Centre A.G.M. not to support Sutton's seeds this year as people were not satisfied with their seeds.

Catalogues, however, have arrived from Suttons, for this year so anyone who still wants one, please contact Margaret Doncaster at Moor View. Tel. Mary Tavy 308.

If anyone has any suggestions about using any other seed merchants please let Margaret know.

## METHODIST CHURCH NEWS ...

The Church was almost full for the visit of the choir from Brixham on 16th October. This singing was much appreciated and the congregation enjoyed joining in many of the well known hymns.

All 'Sang for their Supper' which followed and a cheque for £48 has been sent to the West Devon Cassettes for the Blind.

The Groupers' Guild who organised the evening are grateful for the support given.

Guild Meetings will be held at the Methodist Church on alternate Mondays beginning on 1st November at 7.30~p.m.

A varied programme is being arranged for the new session and a warm welcome is extended to everyone.

STELLA CLARINGBOLD

# "BRENTOR INN" HARVEST FESTIVAL...

The Harvest Festival Auction held at the Brentor Inn, on September 29th, raised the magnificent sum of £620. Half of this was donated to the Molly Owen Centre, and half to the Brentor Village Hall.

On behalf of the Village Hall Committee and I'm sure of the residents of Brentor, I would like to say a big thank you to John and Doris Clark, for their marvelous donation, and for all the hard work that they put into making the evening such a success.

continued on page 4.

\*HEALTH & HARMONY\*

is

AT BRENTOR NOW!

1/2

EXERCISE? KEEP-FIT? DANCE-MOVEMENT? TRY IT ALL, TO MUSIC, IN OUR SMALL FRIENDLY CLASSES. TONE, TRIM, AND WORK-OUT, THEN WIND DOWN WITH OUR UNIQUE TOTAL RELAXATION SEQUENCE.

\*HEALTH AND HARMONY, IN ONE CLASS\*

SMALL GROUPS, SEVERAL CLASSES A WEEK, DAYTIME OR EVENING, YOUR CHOICE: 8 WEEK SESSIONS....STARTING NOW. (OR TRY ONE SESSION FIRST) SESSIONS LAST APPROX.  $1\frac{1}{2}$  HOURS.....£1.50. EACH, OR 8 SESSIONS FOR £11.00 (Children allowed to some sessions...over 6's). Children and Seniors, ½ price.

IDEAL FOR BEGINNERS, YOUNG AND NOT SO YOUNG. ALL ARE WELCOME. NOW IS THE TIME TO BEGIN YOUR "HEALTH AND HARMONY" PROGRAMME.

BOOKINGS PLEASE ..... NUMBERS ARE LIMITED TO ENSURE MAXIMUM ATTENTION.

LECTARDS, OR LOOSE CLOTHING, ARE ADVISED. (COFFEE AFTERWARDS, FOR THOSE IN NEED!) JOIN OUR HEALTHY, FRIENDLY, FUN.

'BONNAFORD'
BRENTOR.
MARY TAVY 514.

MONDAYS 1.30 - 3.00 Beginning Nov. 1st. or,
THURSDAYS 7.30 - 9.00 Beginning Oct. 28th.

CHILDRENS TERM 8 WEEKS 55.00

SATURDAYS 12.30 - 2.00 only (At the Moment) Beginning Oct. 30th.

#### CHURCH NEWS

The Parochial Church Council (the PCC for short) is the democratically elected body within the local church which is responsible for the day-to-day running of church matters within the Parish. It meets at regular intervals during the year and discusses and decides upon matters related to such things as the pattern of services, the up-keep of the fabric of the church properties and the collection and expenditure of church funds.

Meetings of such bodies are not always as stimulating and exciting as the idealist might hope and they are often lengthy as well as sometimes being indecisive. But there is little doubt that members of the PCC take their duties seriously and seek Christian guidance in their discussions and for their decisions. With a relatively small Church Membership - there are only just over 50 on the Parochial Church Roll - the affairs are not easily administered, particularly when there are two separate church buildings to be maintained and costs are constantly rising.

The Council have recently spent some £1600 on repairs and re-pointing at St Michael's Church on the Tor and further work is needed at Christ Church as soon as possible. The Parish has to find some £2000 each year now for its quota to the Diocesan authorities which goes towards clergy salaries, pensions and other central expenses. On the other hand, income is not rising to meet all the increased costs.

In spite of all these local financial problems, the PCC have been anxious to ensure that a reasonable amount of money goes from the Church funds to outside charities and Christian works. At a recent meeting of the Council it was therefore decided, quite courageously, to allocate so far as possible 10% of gross income in any one year to "outward giving"

The work of the local parish church affects and provides facilities for many more in the village than the 50 church rembers on the Parochial Church Roll and it relies very much on the generosity of the many to sprovide its funds. The PCC have reason to be especially grateful to Dr Elmes of Mary Tavy, who with Mrs Elmes is a regular worshipper at Brentor, for a handsome gift of money recently towards Church funds.

# Receipe for the Month

#### CHEESEY RED CABBAGE

2 tbsp Cooking Oil 1 lge. Onion 2 Sticks Celery 1 Courgette 1 lb Red Cabbage 14 oz Tin Tomatoes 2 Colves Garlic 2 Carrots 2 oz Mushrooms Small Green Pepper Salt & Pepper

Optional: Chopped peanuts, sliced leek, any leftover vegetables, e.g. sweetcorn, peas, green beans, cauliflower.

1 oz Butter

2 oz Flour (I use wholemeal)

1/2 pint Milk

3 oz Grated Cheese

Method... Heat oil, fry chopped garlic and onion gently tegether in large saucepan. Add sliced carrots, celery, courgette, chopped pepper and mushrooms. Cover and fry gently together for about 10 minutes. Meanwhile shred and wash cabbage, then add to vegetables together with tin tomatoes. Cover and cook for about 10-15 minutes, stirring occasionally, until cabbage is cooked. Add salt and pepper. Meanwhile, make cheese sauce. Pour over cabbage.

Tastes good served with baked/mashed potato, sweetcorn, baked tomatoes, mushrooms, leeks, swede or a green vegetable.

JILL STILL

"BRENTOR INN" HARVEST FESTIVAL continued ... (from page 1)

Special thanks go to Brian Bickell, for buying back his own hat and being such a good sport!!! Also, thanks to all who supported this event, without whom it would not be possible. Good luck and good health John and Doris.

PAT BURNS (Hon. Sec. Village Hall Comm.)

#### W.I.

The speaker at the October meeting of the W.I. was Major Curtis who gave a most interesting talk and showed a film of the work of this excellent organisation. It was encouraging to learn that Devon and Corrwall raised more money per head of population than any other area. This money goes towards funding research projects, providing equipment for the treatment of cardio vascular disease and Chairs of Cardiology have been created at various universities throughout the country. A vote of thanks was proposed by Mrs Weston who also welcomed several visitors to the meeting.

The competion for 3 different preserves was won by Mrs Pritchard, 2nd Mrs Downing, 3rd Mrs Venning. The flower of the month was won by Miss Everall, 2nd Mrs. Pritchard, 3rd Mrs Downing. Tea hostesses were Mrs Goodman and Mrs Purvis.

MARION PRITCHARD

# BREINTOR PLAYING FIELD ....

The Annual General Meeting of the Brentor Playing Field Management Committee will be held on Monday 22nd November, at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall.

The A.G.M. is an open meeting in the sense that anybody coming along can have their say.

The Management Committee is responsible for the upkeep of the field and property and is elected every three years. The last elections took place in 1981. We can only do our job efficiently if we are supported by you - the people of Brentor so please come along to offer suggestions, to critisize, or just sit and listen.

The field is looking very neat and tidy, the hedges immaculate as usual, thanks to the Cricket Club and Bill Tucker, We have just had the Pavilion re-roofed, that work being carried out by Les and Nigel Doidge, plus helpers. Thanks a lot.

If anybody, because of the dark night, would like a lift, please telephone me on Mary Tavy 620.

Come along and fill the hall.

DENNIS YOUNG

Hon. Sec. to Brentor Playing Field Man. Comm.

#### DIARY DATES ...

Nov. 1 - Guild Meeting Methodist Church 7.30p.m.

Nov. 2 - Bingo 7.30 p.m. Village Hall

Nov. 2 - Spanish Classes 7.45 p.m. Pat Blower's

EVERY TUESDAY Toddler Group 2.30 p.m. Church Hall.

Nov. 3 - Annual Meeting - 2.30 p.m. Village Hall.

Nov, 6 - Barnardos Coffee Morning 10.30 - 12.00 The Old Vicarage

Nov. 15 - Parish Council Meeting Nov. 16 - Bingo 7.30 Village Hall

Nov. 22 - Playing Field A.G.M. 7.30 Village Hall

Nov. 27 - W.I. Coffee Morning & Nearly New Sale Village Hall 10.30 a.m.

Nov. 30 - Bingo 7.30 Village Hall

Dec. 1 - W.I. Christmas meeting 2.30 p.m. Films

Dec. 14 - Bingo Village Hall

CONTRIBUTORS: J Emmett (Typing), Pat Blower, Stella Claringbold,
Margaret Doncaster, J Weston, Jill Still, Marion Pritchard,
Pat Burns, & Dennis Young.